PAGE  
25

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY JULY 8th 2013 IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL AT 7pm.

Present: Cllr A Parr, C Collier, B Collier, P Gibbins, J Hay, C Pady, M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, H West, R Pocock, Dist Cllr H Parr, County Cllr S Randall Johnson (part of meeting), 7 members of the public & L Berry (Clerk).

13/07/58   Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllr K Clifford   (holiday)

13/07/59
Police Report – email.

Colyton - 1 Crime -This compares to 5 crimes last month and 10 crimes in June 2012 

15th Possession of cannabis: A 16 year old Colyton male was stopped in Stafford Lane, Colyford and was found to be in possession of a small amount of cannabis. He is now subject to a community resolution. (KN/13/248)
One reported crime in Colyton represents the lowest June total to date
13/07/60
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

Mr Mawer commented on the recent discussions on the subject of double yellow lines and the lack of their provision as the County Councillor had said there was no one to enforce it. He commented that surely this was the responsibility of EDDC and for that comment to have been made is just an admittance that the department is not fit for purpose – a department that we are paying for. He highlighted his concerns about parking in Colyton and the ongoing problem with potholes and the response he had back from Mr Brown. He reminded  Devon County Council that they have to comply with Section 412 of the Highways Act.

Cllr A Parr thanked Mr Mawer for his comments & suggestions and confirmed that these points will be brought up at the next Traffic Management Group meeting with Devon County Council.

Mr Cuthbert of Kingsholme Colyford briefed the Parish Council on the recent imposition of a TPO on a tree that he had applied to fell. An application fully supported by the Parish Council, subsequently rejected by EDDC.

As this matter is on the agenda for comment later his points were noted.

Ms Russell of Station Rd who lives opposite the Tramway commented on the recent Licensing Application of which she had only just been made aware off. She put forward her concerns, along with those of other neighbours & residents. The amplified noise is extreme for those living in close proximity and across the river in Colyton. Last Saturdays event could clearly be heard in Hillhead .The thought of 24 of these event being put on throughout the summer is unacceptable and an unreasonable intrusion on the rights of people to enjoy peace & quiet in their own homes. As this application is on the agenda for comment later her points were noted.

13/07/61
The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th June 2013   were approved and signed as being a true record of that meeting

13/07/62     Matters arising from the Minutes not otherwise on the agenda

13/06/50c) Recycling bins at Umborne Bridge. EDDC have asked contractors to put contact details on bins. They will discuss with contractors about bins being left outside fence line and get the surface looked at.

13/07/63
Report from County Councillor

Cllr Randall Johnson confirmed that she is now the Chair of the People Scrutiny Committee and sits on the Investment & Pension committee as well as the Devon & Somerset Fire committee. It looks as if she will be having a busy time.

She reiterated that safety is paramount and over the last 10 years all of us are living a lot better & safer in our homes. The demand on fire fighters has reduced and a lot more preventative work is being done. However in the last 10 years the structure of the Fire Service hasn’t changed. Seaton & Colyton have a retained service, which works well. In the cities such as Exeter & Plymouth the fire service are full timers who spend a lot of their day sitting waiting for a shout and being paid a fortune for that privilege.

Cllr Turner disputed that this was an accurate picture.

Cllr Randall Johnson said that what the County Council wanted to do with full time fire fighters is to tighten up the time we know they are available and do more prevention and educational work using that force, in essence a redeployment of full time workforce without any compromise on safety.

Unions for full time fire fighters were against any changes in working practices.

Cllr Mann asked if the fire service had to be self-funding?

Cllr Randall Johnson said that it does have the ability to earn money and do third party work. A recent change was to charge businesses for false alarm call outs  as it was costing at least £300 to send an appliance & crew out each time.

Cllr Parr reminded her of the need to schedule a Traffic Group meeting and asked her to liase with the clerk to find a suitable date,

13/07/64
Report from District Councillors

Cllr H Parr commented that there were two important dates coming up. July 17th will see the Cabinet discussing what to do about moving offices from Knowle. On July 18th the Local Plan will go to the Development Management Committee for its final editing and if accepted will go to full Council and the Inspector.

In Spring 2014 the plan will be returned from the Inspector along with any recommendations.

13/07/65
Highway Matters

a) Date for traffic group meeting – Cllr Randall Johnson will liase with the Clerk

b) Proposed closure of road at Seaton Junction for bridge inspection 1st October, 9.30am-3.30pm

13/07/66
Report from Meetings Attended 

Colyton Memorial Social Club

Cllr Mann reported that himself & Cllr Parr had attended the recent meeting and in an attempt to move forward on this subject a further meeting with members of the Parish Council & the Social Club is scheduled for Wednesday 10th July at 6pm at which decisions over the ownership, lease & maintenance costs will be discussed.

Although all the documentation is currently with the solicitor handling the Land Registry, Cllr West proposed that the Club be shown the emails from the solicitor on the ownership of the Social Club, this was seconded by Cllr Smith & agreed by all.

The Club is working hard to cut costs and is covering bills on a month-to-month basis.

13/07/67`Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Northern, Eastern & Western Devon Clinical Commissioning Group Invitation to a meeting in Seaton Town Hall Tuesday 9th July to discuss renewal of contract

c) Consultation of future of Musbury Primary School – Comments required by 19th July. Cllr A Parr encouraged councillors to look at the website & make comments 

d) Colin Chesterton, Regards appointment as a Feoffee as a great honour

e) South West Trains, they are no longer printing timetables, details of trains can be obtained via their website, customer service centre or social media sites

f) Premises & Club Premises Licence applications - Variation – Tramstop Café

Cllr H Parr confirmed that there is a second application, as the first had not been properly posted, Cllr Turner explained the procedure of advertising these applications which can be in any ‘local’ paper i.e.  Express & Echo, Western Morning News. He could understand the Tramway wanting to make their business more sustainable but felt that the problems this application would cause were more an environmental noise issue than a licensing one.

Cllr H West explained what a premises license was and what it entitled the business to do. 

The problem here was the impact of holding 24 of these events such as the one held last Saturday.

Cllr Turner couldn’t see why they need a longer license.

Cllr Turner will advise the local residents.

The Clerk will write a letter of objection expressing the concerns of the residents & the Parish Council on the noise & parking issues and the time extension.









ACTION

g) Notice of successful audit – displayed for the next 14 days & available for inspection to members of the public,

h) Letter from Mrs Baker re the drain at Soanes cycle shop – still overflowing.

The clerk will write another letter to the owner.

ACTION

i) Email from Pamela Meadows Flood risk Management Officer

re the Leat in Colyford. Cllr H West is monitoring this on a daily basis with Mr Hannon-Sitton.

13/07/67
Finance

a) Minutes of the meeting held Monday 24th June 2013. Appendix E to be noted

b) Accounts to be approved for payment

	Cheque  #
	Payee
	
	
	VAT
	Total

	3305
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	£40.00
	
	£40.00

	3306
	Cash
	Toilet Caretaker
	
	
	£100.00

	*3307
	R H Collier 
	Cemetery Contract
	£1330.00
	
	£1330.00

	3308
	Musbury Garage
	Petrol
	£11.50
	£2.30
	£13.80

	3309

min ref 13/06/51g
	LexisNexis
	Copy of Arnold Baker Local Council Adminstration
	£65.45
	
	£65.45

	3310
	Virridor
	Waste Collection
	£96.78
	£19.34
	£116.12


* Cllr C & R Collier declared an interest, as this is their son.

13/07/68
Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 24th June 2013 Appendix F to be noted

a  Planning Applications

13/1403/FUL – Logshayne Farm, Colyton – Ms Mr N Broom
Construction of agricultural feed supplement store
SUPPORTED proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr West. Agreed by all.

13/0768/FUL – Litchfield Cottage, Gully Shoot, Colyford – Mr & Mrs B Brown – AMENDED PLANS

Construction of chalet bungalow and detached garage
NOT SUPPORTED – our original comments re the size of the property & the location of it to the neighbouring properties will be reiterated. Proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr West. Agreed by all.

13/1054/FUL – The Pickerings, Lower Church Street, Colyton – Mr & Mrs Doherty –AMENDED PLANS

Erection of first floor extension and double gates to entrance

SUPPORTED but as per our original comments, the CPC are not happy with the provision of railing to the front of the property due to the already narrow aspect of Lower Church Street. Proposed by Cllr Real, seconded by Cllr Mann  & agreed by all.

*13/1410/FUL – Land adjacent Little Holyford, Holyford Lane, Colyford – Mr & Mrs M Passmore

Construction of stable building 
*Cllrs Pocock, Turner & Pady declared an interest.

SUPPORTED proposed by Cllr Real, seconded by Cllr Gibbins & agreed by all.

13/1078/LBC – Bells Cottage, St Andrews Square, Colyton – Mrs Vallance

Installation of secondary glazing to front and rear of building 

SUPPORTED – proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Hay & agreed by all.

b Planning Decisions

13/0969/FUL – Land adjacent Pear Tree Cottage – Mr Vertigan –construction of dwelling (demolition of existing garage) APPROVED with conditions

The Parish Council is not happy with this decision and will ask for reassurance that anything outside the development be removed i.e. the caravan & associated dwellings and whether the original enforcement notice to move the caravan & associated buildings can now be enforced?

c   Planning Correspondence

a)   EDDC have made a Tree Preservation Order in respect of “Tree growing in the front garden” of The Coach House, Kingsholme, Colyford 13/0008/TPO

The Parish Council cannot understand this action at all. Cllr B Collier explained what he thought the procedure was and how the councillors who went to look at the tree fully supported the applicant in his request to remove it as it is in a dangerous state.

It was felt that by imposing a TPO whilst an appeal was going through predetermined a decision before it had gone through the due process. The Clerk was asked to write to the Arboriculture Team to express the concerns of the Parish Council in the way this action had been taken.
 Cllr  H Parr will also look into the situation.












ACTION

13/07/69
Amenities
            Minutes of the meeting held Monday 24th June 2013, Appendix G to be noted

a) Contractor has started work at the playing field working to the specification drawn up by Alan Davis & Colin Stone and is making good process although he feels he may run out of top soil. Cllr Mann pointed out that one of the heaps closer to the river is top soil and could be used. Cllr Pady will pass that on.


There followed some discussion over the provision of the tractor shed with electricity & water. Cllr Pady will clarify the cost of this and get a quote for the necessary ducting to be laid now rather than at a later date. 

The Council agreed that a couple of ramps for BMX bikes could be constructed now and Cllr Pady is going to be on site at 10 tomorrow if anyone wants to join him?

b)  MUGA equipment update – Cllr Pady had been in touch with Martin Wood of the company that had provided the play equipment. He felt we’d been badly advised by Sovereign and should not be mixing a skate park with ball games. Cllr Pady is hoping to arrange a meeting with him and to also establish contact with Tim Ruck who had been responsible for the Exmouth skate park.

c) After the Parish Inspection several allotments had been identified as being unworked. The clerk will write to the tenant and remind them of their responsibility and give them a month to effect some change. If they want to give up their allotment they will be asked to deal with the weeds before handing responsibility back to the council.










ACTION

d) There had been a request to add an inscription to a memorial for a person whose ashes are buried elsewhere. The Parish Council all agreed that this would not be a problem.

e) Cllr Collier will look at Footpath 10. In the meantime Bernard Love had looked at it and can to see the clerk. He confirmed that the hedges are severely overgrown and thinks that in the past the householders were reminded by letter of their responsibility to keep the hedge cut. The Clerk will investigate further.

f)    Cllr Pocock reported back on the prices for sandblasting the gates £28/sq m. – approximately £112 per gate plus VAT. Cllr A Parr thanked Robin for getting the quote. The Parish Council agreed not to proceed with this but ask John to maintain the gates as he has been doing.
13/07/70
Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a)  Nominees for Liaison Committee from Playing Field Committee & Reece Strawbridge Centre. The Reece Strawbridge committee is meeting later this week and will get back to us. The Playing Field Committee appointed Bob Collier & Rodney Turner as their representatives.
13/07/71        Registration of Parish Properties – Progress report – little progress had been made & councillors were reminded of the need to get on with this exercise.

13/07/72
Any other items at the discretion of the Chair.

Cllr A Parr read out a letter received from Mr & Mrs Chick re parking & disabled parking in St Andrews Orchard. It was agreed that this would be put on the agenda for the Transport Management Committee,

13/07/73        Matters to be taken into Committee - none

     

 Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning Committees Monday 22nd July 2013 

Full Council Meeting Monday 12th August 2013

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2100.

